

Highampton Community Primary School Church Road, Highampton, Beaworthy EX21 5LE

Telephone: 01409 231339

Email:

admin@highamptonprimary.org.uk

23rd July 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

We have made it to the end of a most unusual academic year! A global pandemic, a change in lifestyle, new school leadership just for starters! It goes without saying that there are some heartfelt thank you messages to go out to staff, parents and pupils for all the incredible work that has gone on regardless of the adversity we have faced in recent times.

Last week, our Year 5/6 children did us so proud on the Residential - it was an absolute pleasure to have them camp overnight and they really showed their best attributes to staff and each other on such an exciting adventure! Have a look at the Gallery for some of the best bits in photos. We wish our Y6 children the very best as they move onto pastures new and into the next phase of their education. Everyone at Highampton Primary will miss them so much!





Good luck Miss Ford

Miss Ford is going onto do a Masters back in Scotland and we wish her all the best for her future. Miss Ford has contributed to both supporting pupils in class and with interventions ut also given her extra time to Craft Club which has been popular. All the staff, pupils and parents wish Miss Ford well as she moves onto pastures new.

Impact of the pandemic

There are places to go for help if you need to -

You can apply for family support for basic essentials here - <u>Coronavirus: Welfare Support Fund - West Devon Borough Council</u>

Further advice on the county's changes can be found here - <u>Coronavirus (COVID-19)</u> <u>advice for people and businesses in Devon</u>

The latest guidance is that from the 16th August, if you are fully vaccinated or under 18, you will not need to self-isolate following close contact with someone who has Covid-19. You will still need to take a PCR test and isolate if it is positive.



HOLSWORTHY
YOUTH CENTRE
Welcome
Back from
Holsworthy
Youth Centre!....
We are looking to
re-open, starting
with an open fun

day on Saturday 24th July 1-4pm. This is a family event to catch up with friends and an opportunity for those who may not know us to come and see who we are. We will be providing a summer holiday activities programme which will be advertised soon. In the meantime, if you have any questions please feel free to email us at: holsworthyyouthclub@gmail.com or phone on 07375080358.



Week beginning 5th July

CLASS 1 STAR OF THE WEEK

Ellarose for excellent writing including capital letters, full stops and finger spaces.

CLASS 2 STAR OF THE WEEK

Ruben for being a reflective learner and setting himself a goal to try his best.

RUBY HEART

Lauren for her eagerness to support everyone. Particularly supporting Brooklyn at swimming.

LEARNER OF THE WEEK

Shannon who is always ready to learn and engage in lessons.

Celebration Assembly



On that note, everyone at Highampton Primary wish our Year 6 children the very best of everything in their onward journey at secondary school. They have really done us proud in

this year of adversity and we are super proud of them all! We are looking forward to seeing the other children again on 8^{th} September which is the first day of our new term.

Have a safe and happy summer break!

Mrs Deirdre Petersen (Principal)

GALLERY



Class 1: Constructing 3-D shapes.



Class 1: Hot weather working



Class 1 Working with our new mud kitchen



Class 1 learning about the transportation of water.

Class 2: Year 3 applied their knowledge of 3D shapes to produce a range of nets.



Class 2:End of Production thanks to Ms Davies and Show Up Theatre.



Class 2: We have been learning about evolution and inheritance in science. This week, we used biscuits to create a tree of life that showed their development.





Residential 2021



After a late night campfire, Highampton and Exbourne staff are up bright and early.



OUR YEAR 6 LEAVERS ASSEMBLY

